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This grievance alleges that Water Department employees worked outside of their job definition by
performing Electric Maintenance Department work.

In October 1993, a Water Department Crew made up of a Subforeman, Journeyman, and Helper
was assigned a job to install a weir and water level sensing equipment at the Butt Valley Dam. As
part of the job, approximately 700 feet of wire was run from the sensor at the weir to the Butt
Valley Dam communications building.

The crew dug a trench, laid two inch plastic conduit, installed a pull box, backfilled the trench, and
pulled 3 runs of wire through the conduit, leaving excess at each end for Technicians to connect to
the terminal equipment. It is the pulling of wire through the conduit which the Union alleges
belongs to the Electric Maintenance Department.

The Union opined that the pulling of cable is work normally performed by the Electric Maintenance
Department. The Company maintained that there is no contractual obligation to use a qualified
electrical worker to perform the simple pulling of cable.
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The Pre-Review Committee noted that the Joint Statement of Facts does not discuss the complexity
of the job in question. The Committee believes that if the job was simple and was able to be done
by the blowing in of a string followed by the cable, no violation occurred. However, if the
assignment was complex, required pulling equipment, and had multiple boxes and bends, the
Committee believes that the assignment would have been more appropriately assigned to the Electric
Maintenance Department. This case is returned to the Local Investigating Committee for the
determination of the above.
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